

Watton at Stone Primary and Nursery School



Newsletter 1st May 2020

Dear Parents and Carers

I hope that this letter finds you and your family, friends and loved ones safe and well.

This remains a troubling and distressing time, and as a school we remain committed to doing all that we can to support the children remotely, during the period of school closure. It is an unusual feature of the current situation, that although it feels that school closures have been with us for months; we are only on school day 20 of remote learning. As such, I know that we are collectively feeling our way with this. It is not a situation that either schools or parents could possibly have planned for – and I also know that we are all looking forward to returning to school as soon as it is safe to do so.

I would also again like to thank you for your messages of support and appreciation. As we are all currently disconnected from each other - these do mean a great deal to us as a school community, as we attempt to navigate the most appropriate path through such uncertain and challenging terrain.

We do believe that it is beneficial for the children to continue to follow their timetables where possible as a sense of structure can be beneficial. However, please do be assured that this is not compulsory. If this is not possible because of family circumstances, please do design your own schedule which better suits the timing of your day. Please do bear in mind though that a regular routine can be helpful in promoting good sleep, rest and working habits during this period of time.

Last week we made a few changes to the home learning arrangements to make things more streamlined and varied for the children.

All new home learning packs/timetables and resources will be available for parents and carers to download or view on Friday from the class pages of the school website. The admin team will email you when the teachers have uploaded these. We are no longer sending you the home learning packs/timetables and resources via the gateway as the system was struggling with the size of the files and therefore multiple messages were needed to be sent.

We also started to use a new resource called 'White Rose Maths' across the school. This has brought more structure to the maths lessons that your child will be doing and there are also tutorial videos to help your child learn new strategies and methods. They will no longer just be revising previously taught maths lessons, but the content will be new learning for the children.

For the younger children, we are also suggesting a short, daily phonics session and have provided links and resources to support this learning.

Myself and all the staff are all here to help and support you during these difficult times, so please don't hesitate to contact us should you need to.

Best wishes Mrs Etienne

Online safety





WHATIS HOUSEPARTY?

Houseparty is a live streaming app described as a face-to-face social network where people 'drop in' on each ther to video chat, leave messages and hang out in group: The app is available for IOS, Android, macOS and Google Chrome and has tens of millions of users worldwide. It's important to note that children under the age of 13 must are a parent's permission to access the services, howe no proof of age is required to create an account.

Each time the app is opened, your child will be instantly connected to other users who are also on the app. Users can create group conversations of up to eight people at one time Each time a person joins, the screen splits to show everyone w their profile. They can have as many rooms as they want and nove from chat to chat by swiping across the screen. Along with

What parents need to know about



"STRANGER DANGER"

SEXUALISED MESSAGES

CONTENT BEING SHARED

CYBERBULLYING

OVERSHARING PERSONAL **INFORMATION**

IN-APP PURCHASES





TURN ON PRIVATE MODE

One additional tip is to use the app settings to turn on 'Private Mode' which automatically locks the room, instead of doing it manually. Parents with questions can always email us at hello@houseparty.com



SAFER CONVERSATIONS

With live streaming being such a popular feature on apps, it is important that you are aware of the dangers associated with it in order to protect your child effectively. Have regular and honest conversations with your child about what apps they are using and how they are using them. It may be a good idea to have your child show you how they use Houseparty and how to navigate through the platform so you are aware of how it works.

CHECK COMMUNICATIONS

Also, it's important to be aware of who is on their friends list and who they are communicating with. Remind your child to not communicate with people they do not know and trust. If they experience something on the app that makes them feel uncomfortable then they should tell a trusted adult immediately. Remind your child that if they get an invite to join a Houseparty room from someone they don't recognise, then they should ignore the request.

'LOCK'ROOMS

In regards to communicating with users on the platform, we advise that your child uses the 'lock' feature to make their conversations private. This means that other users, especially strangers, can't join their conversations

PROTECT THEIR PRIVACY

Your child may unknowingly give away personal information during a live stream, including their location. Talk to them about what constitutes 'personal information' and make sure they do not disclose anything to anyone during a live stream, even to their friends. Advise them to remove any items in their live stream (school uniform, street name, posters etc.) that could potentially expose their location or personal information. Check your child's privacy settings thoroughly. You have the option to opt out of certain uses and disclosures of personal information, such as turning off the app's location sharing option.

PROTECTING YOUR CHILD'S DIGITAL FOOTPRINT

As the videos are live, it may lead to the misconception that whatever happens in the video will disappear once the live stream ends. All content shared on the app can be recorded or screenshotted and shared to a wider community. It is important that your child knows that what they do now may affect their future opportunities. In addition to this, the video chats can't be reviewed later which means unless a parent or carer is sitting nearby during a call, they won't know what has been said. It's worth bearing in mind that parents can see when their child has last communicated with someone and for how long for under the 'We Time' feature.

REMOVE LINKS TO OTHER APPS

Users can link their account to both Facebook and Snapchat, or can simply share a link to their profile. We advise that your remove these links and remind your child not to publicly share access to their online profiles as there is the potential for strangers to get hold of your child's information or communicate with them.

BE PRESENT

A study conducted by the Internet Watch Foundation (IWF) found that 96% of streams showed a child on their own, often in their bedroom or bathroom. If your child is going to conduct a live stream, ask them if you could be present for it. This will give you a greater understanding of what your child is doing during their live streams and who they are streaming to

REPORTING AND BLOCKING

lf your child faces a problem while using the app they can report direct to the platform by shaking their phone. A prompt will pop up allowing you to report issues immediately by clicking on the 'report now ' button. They also have the option to report and block users directly on the user's profile.



Home Learning Gallery

Please email admin with photos of the amazing work both you and your child are proud of so that we can include them in our weekly gallery.



Elí (Year 3)



Edie (Reception)



Eve (Year 1)

Watton at Stone Primary and Nursery School, Rectory Lane, Watton at Stone, Hertford, SG14 3SG http://www.wattonatstone.herts.sch.uk
Headteacher: Mrs N.Etienne Deputy Headteacher: Mrs S. Gill

Staying Positive We must to stay positive Want to stay well We need to live And be happy as well On Thursday surmings at Sociock We get a spood and bought on a pot We need to stay happy, and still smile We don't know how long this pandemic will last, but me are told it might be Here are some mays to stay positive Please and them a go is you want to Stroke or talk to your pet Zoom your creends on the internet Keep improving things in your room help cook direct and read lots of books I hope you enjoyed some of my ways! by Amber age 10 Y5 Heron's



George (Year 5)



Maía (Year 1)



Míla (Year 1)

Sophie 1 (Year 4)

Watton at Stone Primary and Nursery School, Rectory Lane, Watton at Stone, Hertford, SG14 3SG http://www.wattonatstone.herts.sch.uk
Headteacher: Mrs N.Etienne Deputy Headteacher: Mrs S. Gill



Elí (Year 3)



Eve (Year 1)



Jack and Leo



Noah (Rec)



Erin (Nur) Isabelle (Year 1)



Poppy (Year 5)

Watton at Stone Primary and Nursery School, Rectory Lane, Watton at Stone, Hertford, SG14 3SG http://www.wattonatstone.herts.sch.uk Deputy Headteacher: Mrs S. Gill Headteacher: Mrs N.Etienne



William (Year 3)



Jasmíne (Year 3)



Charlies (Year 1)

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=zoPhbtbtBKM&feature=youtu.be

Listen to the talented William (in Year 3) play his electric guitar and sing 'I Just Wanna Run'.

VE Day

Next Friday is VE Day, marking the 75th commemoration of the end of WW2.

Please paint hearts on rocks in blue, white and red. During the week leading up to the 8th May, place them by the Water Pump, please keep social distancing.

We would like to see all the base of the Water Pump covered. Come on Watton, let's do this!





VE DAY ART

COMPETITION

DEADLINE FOR ENTRIES 08.05.2020

Produce a piece of art or a piece of writing (fiction/non-fiction 500 words max) inspired by World War 2 and/or VE Day.

Age Categories

4-7 years, 8-11 years, 12-15 years, 16-18 years, adult.

Online submission only by e-mailing sophie.archer-mills@hertford.gov.uk

Entries must include name, contact details & age category.

Shortlisted Artwork & Literature will be displayed at www.hertford.gov.uk/events

Winners will be announced after the event.
Prizes to be Won



Watton at Stone Primary and Nursery School, Rectory Lane, Watton at Stone, Hertford, SG14 3SG http://www.wattonatstone.herts.sch.uk
Headteacher: Mrs N.Etienne Deputy Headteacher: Mrs S. Gill